WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

MINUTES OF 6/17/10 MEETING

Aviation portion of meeting

The June 17,2010 meeting of the WV boards was held convened at 6:34pm at Steve Moore’s hangar. This is the first meeting of the fiscal 2010-11 year. Beverly Mason, past president, is no longer a board member. Bob Pustell, Vice-President, convened the meeting. Board members present were: Peter Lambert, Bob Pustell, Bill Clegg, Steve Moore, Dave Adams, Nancy Drach and Barbara Clifford. Dave Swift was the only guest present.

Election of Officers: The following officers were elected: Bob Pustell, President, Steve Moore, Vice-President and Barbara Clifford, Treasurer. Peter Lambert declined to continue as Secretary. Since there were no volunteers for the position, Bob asked Peter to take the minutes of this meeting with the understanding that another Secretary will be found by the next meeting. He agreed. 

The minutes of the May 6, 2010 meeting were approved with the addition of Bill Clegg as being in attendance.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara Clifford reported that there is approximately $2,700 in outstanding dues from 6 accounts. There is $389 in checking and $68,516 in savings. Her intention is to have the 2010-11 invoices sent by 7/1 at the latest. The Treasurers report was accepted as presented.

Public input: none

Annual Meeting Review:  Bob reviewed a packet of pending items from Beverly mason. Juri Niiler approached Beverly after the annual meeting. He wanted to make sure that the Board consider the changes in ongoing expense that would occur if an irrigation system is installed e.g.: increased mowing costs. Al Davis asked that we review our insurance policy to be sure that legal fees would be paid if the corp. is sued. Bob has reviewed the policy and his opinion after reading it is that we would be covered for legal fees. Chris Pacheco sent the Flight Camp flyer for consideration at annual meeting. Beverly felt that she should be told that she should address this with the Board when she has a concrete proposal. Bob will get back to her with this decision.

Dave Adams asked about the irrigation project status. Bob explained that Nick Anania would be moving up to Ossipee this weekend. He will be at a future meeting and at that time a committee will be formed to develop a proposal for an irrigation system. 

Nancy asked if the runway opens when the board decides? Bob believed that to be the case but will check the minutes of the annual meeting to be sure. A discussion ensued on the restoration project and whether the funds are encumbered solely for that purpose. Barbara explained that the funds are in our general savings accounts and are not encumbered to any particular use.

Other business: A discussion ensued on the current policy of waiting for a member to be a full year in arrears on their assessment before small claims action can occur. With a couple of foreclosures in the development, we can lose our payments if we do not act in a timely manner to get a lien.

MOTION:  The Treasurer will have the authority to send out a final demand notice when an assessment is 6 months past due. This demand will ask for contact with the Treasurer to make payment arrangements. The Treasurer will then have the discretion to make payment arrangements or file with small claims court. Motion passed.

Runway Grass: Bob believes that the board has the discretion to open the restored area or not. Bob will check with Glenn Mason about the hydro seeding. Dave Adams asked if it is OK for someone to taxi across the restored area. Bob’s personal opinion is that he wouldn’t want to see it used routinely but it should be able to take some limited use. Hopefully they would not use the same path every time and create ruts. Barb: should we ask Glenn Mason for his opinion? Bob responded in the affirmative and said he would ask Glenn about it. Steve Moore had a brochure from a barricade company that Glenn Mason had given him. Bob added that he had spoken to Beverly Mason and expressed his gratitude for her services. Bob was assured that both she and Glenn would be available for input and attendance at any meetings as appropriate.

Meeting days:  Barbara Clifford has a new job that requires her to be at a meeting every Thursday evening. After a discussion of her and other board members schedules, it was decided to change the meeting date from the third Thursday of the month to the second Wednesday of the month. Next meeting will therefore be on July 14.

Public input:  Dave Swift told the board that the VASI on the north end of the runway is not working. Steve reported that Glenn Mason had worked on it today. Glenn said that it is working but he has no way of knowing if it is calibrated. Steve said that someone needs to fly it. Bill Clegg volunteered to fly it after the meeting to check the calibration.

The aviation portion of the meeting adjourned at 7:29pm.

WV property owners portion of meeting

This is the first meeting of the fiscal 2010-11 year. Beverly Mason, past president, is no longer a board member. Doug MacIver, Vice-president was not present because of a work conflict. With the agreement of those present, Bob Pustell convened the meeting. 

Election of Officers: The following officers were elected: Bob Pustell, President; Doug MacIver, Vice-President; Barbara Clifford, Treasurer. Peter Lambert declined to continue as Secretary. Since there were no volunteers for the position, Bob asked Peter to take the minutes of this meeting with the understanding that another Secretary will be found by the next meeting. He agreed. 

One 3-year Board position was not filled at the annual meeting elections. The Board is authorized to appoint a member to serve until the next annual meeting. At that time a member will be elected to fill out the remaining two years of the term. A motion was passed to appoint Ted Roberts to fill the position until the next annual meeting.

The minutes of the May 6, 2010 meeting were approved with the addition of Bill Clegg as being in attendance.

Treasurers report: Barbara reported that there are 9 past due accounts totaling approximately $5,800. We have $285 in checking and $38,290 in savings. She is currently working with the bank that has bought back the Eldridge home to get the past due and current assessments paid. She will be sending final demands to 7 accounts. Her report was approved as presented.

Annual meeting review: I regards to NHEC trimming trees along our power lines, Al Davis has asked that the Board get names of witnesses to any arcing that may be taking place. NHEC does not have us scheduled for trimming but if there are several reports of branches arcing on the wires, they will respond. Steve Moore added that Glenn Mason would be at the next board meeting. He has the contacts. We should ask him what the best procedure would be. Bob added that the board could then send a note to the NHEC on behalf of the development.

 Other business: A discussion ensued on the current policy of waiting for a member to be a full year in arrears on their assessment before small claims action can occur. With a couple of foreclosures in the development, we can lose our payments if we o not act in a timely manner to get a lien.

MOTION:  The Treasurer will have the authority to send out a final demand notice when an assessment is 6 months past due. This demand will ask for contact with the Treasurer to make payment arrangements. The Treasurer will then have the discretion to make payment arrangements or file with small claims court. Motion passed.

Meeting days:  Barbara Clifford has a new job that requires her to be at a meeting every Thursday evening. After a discussion of her and other board members schedules, it was decided to change the meeting date from the third Thursday of the month to the second Wednesday of the month. Next meeting will therefore be on July 14.

Tom Kondrat: Bob explained that Tom had sent in a letter back in February where he questioned the procedure and legality of the special assessment for paving. At that time Beverly responded that she and the board felt that the proper procedure had been followed and cited the appropriate area of the minutes from the annual meeting. On May 25, Tom sent in a letter requesting that the finance charges on his account be waived. Barbara pointed out that we have other past due special assessments who are being charged interest. Nancy felt that if we waive his charges then we are admitting that we were wrong. She insists that we did follow procedure and there was nothing incorrect about the assessment. Steve feels that we should send him a letter stating that we are denying his request. Bob will bring a draft of a letter to that effect to the next meeting for review.

NEXT MEETING WILL BE WEDNESDAY JULY 14; 6:30PM AT BOB PUSTELL’S HOME

Meeting adjourned at 7:53pm

Peter Lambert

Acting Secretary

